Eugene, April 19, 1932

Mrs. Gertrude RBR. Warner
Tucson, Arizona

My dear Mrs. Warner,

Thank you so much for your kind letter.
I am delighted to inform you that 7y separation from the
University is not an accomplished fact: the Board of Regents
at its meeting yesterday has rejected Dean Gilbert's proposal.

I am glad to know that you have agreed
to one of the $tudents going to Japan. The best paper con-
tains 6000 instead of 5000 words, we may have to reject it
on this ground,in fairness to the other contestants.

The announcement will be out on May 1.

Sincerely yours
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